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July 15, 2016 

Mr. Kurt E. Turosky 
Director, Energy Efficiency Compliance & Reporting 
FirstEnergy Corp. 
76 South Main Street 
Akron, OH 44308 

Re: Case Nos. 12-2190-EL-POR, and 12-2191-EL-POR, and 12-2192-EL-POR 

From: Robert Wolfe, PUCO Staff 

Subject: Request to reallocate $1,250,000, $1,000,000, and $200,000 of funds respectively for OE, 
CEI, and TE between programs serving the Residential customer class 

This letter/email is in response to your request on July 11, 2016 to reallocate dollars within Ohio Edison 
Company, The Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company, and The Toledo Edison Company’s approved 
portfolio budgets. Specifically, the Companies are requesting to reallocate $1,250,000 from the Energy 
Efficient Products Program to the Low Income Program in the Ohio Edison service territory, $1,000,000 
from the Energy Efficient Products Program to the Low Income Program in The Cleveland Electric 
Illuminating Company’s service territory, and $200,000 from the Energy Efficient Products Program to 
the Low Income Program in The Toledo Edison Company’s service territory.  According to the Company, 
these reallocations are necessary to support the continued operation of the Community Connections 
program through the end of the Amended Plan period, or December 31, 2016.  As stated in your request, 
the Companies project that the funds remaining in the Energy Efficient Products Programs will be 
adequate to cover the forecasted costs through the remaining program period, or December 31, 2016. The 
$1,250,000, $1,000,000 and $200,000 reallocation, when combined with the reallocations approved on 
November 20, 2015, represents less than 25% of the total budgeted funds for this customer class. This 
request to reallocate funds was presented to the members of the residential customer energy efficiency 
collaborative on Tuesday, June 28, 2016 in which no member objected. Therefore, Staff approves the 
reallocation of $1,250,000 from the Energy Efficient Products Program to the Low Income Program in 
the Ohio Edison service territory, $1,000,000 from the Energy Efficient Products Program to the Low 
Income Program in The Cleveland Electric Illuminating Company’s service territory, and $200,000 from 
the Energy Efficient Products Program to the Low Income Program in The Toledo Edison Company’s 
service territory. 

Respectfully, 

Robert Wolfe 
Utility Specialist  
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 E. Broad Street 
Columbus, OH 43215 
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